SENIORS GRADUATE MAY 28



Calendar Girl

This month we have chosen Linda Shaffer, daughter of Rev. and Mrs. Ray Shaffer of Route 5, as our calendar girl.

Linda is seventeen years old and is active both in school and church work. She is a twin to Wanda Shaffer.

Her subjects are bookkeeping, clerical office English and business math.

This year Linda was chosen as "Lady Beautiful" of the Senior Class. We are proud to have her as a representative of our school. We are certain she will go far in life with her kind and pleasing disposition.

TRI HI Y

The Lone Oak Tri Hi Y met on April 20, with 30 members present. They had their usual business meeting and discussed a hay ride. The date will be set next meeting.

The devotion was given by Sherry Miller and prayer was led by Kay Hartwell.

The members of Tri Hi Y, who represented the club at "Youth Assembly" were Kay Hartwell, Rose Jett, Carolyn Livingston, Martha Ross, and Shirley Moore. Miss Bishop and Rev. Cooper went with the Tri H girls and the Hi Y boys.

The club thinks it is very fortunate in having these girls representing them.

There will only be two more meetings this year, the last one will be the Installation of the Officers, for the year of 59-60.

The members who are leaving Tri-Hi Y want to wish the new officers and members a lot of happiness and luck for the next year.

BALL PLAYERS RECEIVE JACKETS

Seven ball players received jackets on April 27. They were Ozzie Tapscott, Larry Lane, Carl Page, Jack Gilbert, Ike Huff, Tommy McIntosh, and Ernie Owen. All these boys well deserve their jackets for their hard playing ball.

We are very proud of these boys and we know they will appreciate their jackets.

"Career Day"

Lone Oak had its annual "Career Day" Friday, April 24, 1959. It started with an assembly in the auditorium at 9:00 A.M. The invocation was given by Rev. L. W. Carlin, pastor of Bellview Baptist Church. Mr. Leon Smith, superintendent of McCracken County schools gave the welcome. The A Cappella Choir sang "Open Our Eyes." Talks were given by Mr. M. O. Wrather, of Murray State College, and Mr. Bill Powell, from the Paducah Sun-Democrat.

After the assembly the students attended three different classes about the careers in which they were interested. The eighteen professions represented were: industrial arts, nursing, elementary education, secondary education, science and engineering, physical education, how to register for college, music, home economics, stenographers, beauticians, business administration, veterinarian, telephone operators, arts, agriculture, armed forces and safety.

At 12:00 lunch was served in the gymnasium for the seniors, high school teachers, and the guests.

Lone Oak Graduates Give Recital

James 51. and Mary Caroline Allcock, students of Union University,
Jackson, Tennessee, presented a musical recital in Powell Chapel, Monday evening, April 13, 1959. James
Jr., baritone and Mary Caroline,
planist, showed their talent and accomplishment in the music field by
using compositions by some of our
most famous musical composers.

James, a sophomore at Union, is majoring in music. He is president of the Allegro Music Club and a member of the Alpha Tau Omega Fraternity.

Mary Caroline, a senior at the University, is majoring in elementary education and music. She has accepted a position in the elementary schools in Denver, Colorado for the coming year.

Our own Mr. and Mrs. James C. Allcock, Sr. are the parents of James Jr. and Mary Caroline.

State Musical Festival

The second, third and fourth of April were the days of the state musical festival held at Murray.

The second of April was set aside for piano solos, vocal solos and etc. Janice Padgett was given a "superior" rating, Rose Jett an "excellent" and Judy Vincent a "fair" on their piano solos. Karen Eby and Billy Lawrence were both given "excellent" ratings on their vocal solos.

April 3 was the day for the small ensemble groups. The mixed quartet was given a "good" on their number, the boys' quartet an "excellent" and the girls' sextet rated a "superior."

April 4 was the day for the choirs, choruses and etc. to perform. The A Cappella Choir, mixed chorus and girls' chorus were all given a "superior" rating.

Everyone is proud of Lone Oak's music department and thanks to Mr. Tom Hurley for the time and effort it took to prepare these numbers.

GOOD BY SENIORS

The big day is coming, the one all of us have been waiting for, but are you really ready now that it is time. All year you say to one another, I just can't wait until I am out of school. Now that the time is getting closer you are thinking, school wasn't so bad after all. We all had our ups and downs with our teachers, and say that we dislike them, but in the end we all will change our minds about the teachers.

Lets assume that it is time for us to graduate, you get to school, your gown and cap on, you walk toward the auditorium, it seems like such a long walk, but think of it this way, it will be your last walk at L.O.H.S. as a student.

After you have taken your seat, your mind begins to wander way back to when you were in elementary school, it seems like such a short time ago. After you think of this, you begin to think of the first three years of high school, it seems like only yesterday that we were taking English from Mrs. Hicks.

Back to reality, you are walking toward the stage. Then you start wondering again about all the good times that you have had at L.O.H.S. Suddenly your name is called, you walk out on the stage unsteading, shake hands, and receive your diploma and hear those sad words, Good Luck Senior. After this, all of your high school days are in the past.

But what of those others who were not as lucky as you. Those who had to quit, those who wanted to go on but couldn't. Yes, you are lucky indeed. Appreciate your opportunity and make good throughout your life and do your best to do your part in being an upright citizen.

Good Luck and Good By SEN-IORS.

The Oak "K" Staff

The journalism department this year contained five girls and 15 boys.

They are: Joyce Vaughn, Ann Morris, Bertha Pace, Janet Womble, Sherrell Jarvis, Nellie Clayton. The boys being: Archie Claypool, Kenneth Gross, Larry Lane, Tinker Moore, Kenneth Meadows, Dale Reeves, Joe Wilson, Bob Steele, Jimmy Cruce, David Coram, Buddy Rushing, J. D. Bristoe, Billy Shannon, Ozzie Tapscott, and Mike Thompson.

Ann Morris dropped journalism after the first semester and Joyce Vaughn and Bob Steele entered the subject the last semester.

We hope each and every reader has enjoyed the paper we put out. We tried to print the most interesting subjects we could find.

Library News

All of the library books must be checked in a week before school is out. If your books are overdue or if you haven't paid your fine, you can't check out any more books this year.

Miss Puckett says, "Be sure and turn in the books you have checked out or you can't get your grades at the end of school.

"LOOKING TO THE FUTURE"

We, as Seniors, are standing on the threshold of a new life. A life to which we aren't accustomed. We are facing a world full of rockets, guided missiles, satelites, and talk of outer space. Are we prepared to step out and meet the role of being an adult?

As our high school days draw to a close and we think back over the years, we ask ourselves several questions. "How many times did we play around and not pay attention in class? How many times did we really try and 'put our best foot forward'?" The scales are pretty unbalanced, aren't they?

Now we are beginning to realize how much the teachers we despised mean to us. When things were tough it was for our own benefit. They were trying to make us good citizens. Teachers are in the teaching profession to help us. Heaven knows it is not for the money!

My, how time does fly! In just a few weeks we will be marching down the aisle to the musical strands of The War March of the Priests. There won't be many dry eyes in the audience. Yes, we did brag, "I won't be the least bit a d—I'll be glad to get out!" But when graduation night comes and we march across the stage, receive cur diplomas, and shake Mr. Robinson's hand there will be a lump stuck somewhere in our throat that just won't dissolve.

It's not all sad. Graduation is a beginning! Even though we will be parting—some of us never seeing each other again—we have a bright future to look forward to.

We are the nation of tomorrow! We will be good citizens because we realize the world's future rests in our hands.

The Time Is Coming

Yes, seniors the time is coming. Have you learned what you should have learned in high school? If you haven't it is just about too late now because GRADUATION IS MAY 28. You need to get on the ball.

Coming Events

May 8-Junior-Senior Banquet

May 12-Senior Tea

May 21—Senior Play May 24—Baccalaureate

May 26—Class Night

May 28—Commencement

Teacher Of The Month

Miss Joyce Bishop has been selected teacher of the month. She graduated from Valley High School Jefferson County in 1954. She completed four years at Georgetown College, receiving an AB degree in Physical Education and having a minor in Sociology and Economics. Miss Bishop graduated in 1958.

Miss Bishop likes teaching at Lone Oak very much and plans to return next year. She finds the studenis very friendly and cooperative, Miss Bishop has enjoyed this year very much and she only hopes that next year will be as interesting and enlightening.

The Oak "K" Staff

Published every month of the school year by the Journalism Class of the Lone Oak High School, Lone Oak, Kentucky.

EDITORIAL STAFF

DD110111111111111111111111111111111111
Editor-in-ChiefJanet Womble
Sports EditorOzzie Tapscott
Society Editor Sherrell Jarvis
Exchange Editor Joyce Vaughn
Advertising ManagerBuddy Rushing
Business Managers
David Coram
The SnooperGUESS WHO?

It Is Easier To Criticize Than It Is To Do

The galleries are full of critics. They play no ball. They fight no fights. They make no mistakes because they attempt nothing. Down in the arena are the doers. They make mistakes because they attempt to try many things.

Ford forgot to put a reverse gear in is first automobile. Edison once spent \$2,000,000 on an invention which proved of little value.

The man who makes no mistakes lacks boldness and the spirit of adventure. He is the one who never tries anything. He is the brake on the wheel of progress.

Lone Oak Wins Over Ballard

Lone Oak won its third game of the season by beating Ballard by a score of 5 to 4 in 12 innings. Ballard scored three runs in the top of the first ining and didn't score again until the tenth.

Lone Oak scored in the 24-6-7-10-12thing. Jerry Newton nad 3 hits for Ballard. Johnny Overton and Johnny Wilkins each had two hits for Lone Oak. Shelby Summerville had the big hit with a home run in the third inning with nobody on base. Jimmy Lovelace was the loser for Ballard.

Ike Huff was the winner for Lone

CAN YOU IMAGINE?

Archie Claypool graduating this vear?

The Journalism class being in debt at the end of the year?

Shelby Summerville going with a Freshman girl?

Carl Page making an A in English Literature?

Dale Reeves going back to his girl Connie? Mickey Williams having a quiet

car with stock mufflers? Everybody in Senior Agriculture

making an A? What would happen if the Rec-

reation Hall had to close? What the boys that went to Youth

Assembly in Frankfort did while they were there? Janice Boaz not being crazy over

some boy?

Mr. Crooks being a modest man about his work?

HI - Y - NEWS

The Hi-Y-Club sent four members to Youth Assembly on April 22 to represent their club. David Coram went as Campaign Manager, Tommy Holshouser, as Senator, Jimmy Cruce and Eddie Metcalf as Representatives and Mike Thompson as Press Representatives.

The Hi-Y bill was to improve school cafeterias and it passed and the club is very proud of it pass-

If the boy's next year want to have a good time be sure to join the Hi-Y.

F.F.A. Enters Sub-District Contests

The Lone Oak F.F.A. chapter entered the sub-district F.F.A. contest April 2nd and 3rd at Clinton and Reidland.

The contests entered were: beef, hogs, tobacco, dairy, vocal solo, chapter music, impromptu speaking. secretary's book, and chapter meet-

Boys that entered contests were: Lawrence Otey, Tommy McIntosh, Tinker Moore, Johnnie Raffady, Darrel Crews, Jackie Powell, Kenneth Gross, Donald Brindley, Eddie Kennerley, Dale Reeves, Carrel Childress, George Youngblood, Roy Copeland and John Lamar.

RATING OF F.F.A. CONTESTS

Lawrence Otey - Beef - Excel-

Tommy McIntosh - Hogs - Fair Tinker Moore - Tobacco - Superior (To be_entered in state con-

Tinker Moore - Dairy - Excel-

Donald Brindley - Impromptu Speaking — Good

Tommy McIntosh - Secretary's book - Fair

Johnnie Raffady - Vocal Solo -Superior 2

Jackie Powell, Kenneth Gross, Tommy McIntosh, Darrel Crews -Chapter Music — Superior 2

Jackie Powell, Kenneth Gross, Tommy McIntosh, Dale Reeves, Tinker Moore, John Lamar, Eddie Kennerley, Roy Copeland, George Youngblood, Carrel Childress Chapter meeting team - Superior 3 Numbers indicates which place.

Did You Know???

'way back in May, 1959 A. D., it was rumored about that - Shelby Summerville had quit going with Freshmen girls?

Dale Reeves and Connie had broken up their love affair for

Archie Claypool might graduate from Lone Oak this year?

Jimmy Cruce was hustling with a "Going Steady" girl in Journal-

The Journalism Class might be in debt for paper at the end of the Year?

Mickey Williams was going with another of Jim's girls, Mary Lou?

Carl Page and Mr. Blackburn are good buddies, in Sociology? Larry Crotchett was going to

graduate this year too? From Dor-

Mr. Goheen didn't like John Lamar and Tinker Moore because, Uh. Uh??

O. T. might have to close his Billiard Parlor because of Financial Difficulties?

on the "Senior Scholarship Test?"

Tinker Moore made a good grade

Thanks Teachers

The Senior Class of '59 would like to thank each and every teacher who has been patient, kind and understanding throughout our four years of high school.

Soon we will be journeying through life, making our own way and the many things that you, our teachers, have taught us will be before us as our constant guide.

There have been many times we. the Senior Class, have not listened or have criticized, but at last, after four years, we realize that we should have paid attention.

Many times we've written themes for you. But always not wanting to and hating every minute of it. Always we knew more about the subject than any book and we just couldn't understand why we had to write those silly old themes. Never once did we stop to think that we might add a few new words to our vocabulary.

In typing we wondered why we just had to have 60 net words a minute. Just so we knew where the keys were, what else mattered? Now who would want a secretary who used the "hunt and peck system"? Yes, those of us who reached that goal are proud. It will enable us to obtain a much better job.

In our sewing class, not one girl knew why we did our sewing in class. Well girls, Mother won't be with you always.

Yes, there are many things that you have taught us in the past four years. Many of them we will remember and some we will forget. But always we will be thanking you for the many things you have done

Not many days from pay-we will be marching down the aisle, in our caps and gowns. Then we will walk across the stage and then we are on our own. Never again will we be the care free high school boys and girls. Never will we sit in your classes. Yes, teachers we will leave you now but there will be others to take our place. Some of those will be writing you a note of thanks, like this one, at the end of their senior year. I just wonder if their eyes will be dry?

Yes, the organ has just begun to play softly and sweetly "The March of The Priest" and we are now marching out, out into a world of struggles and hardships. Most of us will be prepared for what will confront us.

As the last note is played not one eye is dry. So to the teachers of L.O.H.S., the Senior Class of '59 raise their thanks to you.

OF THE MONTH

Senior - Sherron Miller, David Coram Junior - Sylvia Rogers, Jack Gilbert

Sophomore - Fay Foster, Johnny Walker Freshman - Becky Johnson, Billy

Hopwood Movie - The Mating Game

Song - Endlessly

Romance — Shelby Summerville vs. Wanda Britton

Wolf — Johnny Wilkins Lamb - El-Reba Melott Muscleman — Maurice Weitlauf Musclehead - Jimmy Whittermore

Woman Hater - Richard Buchanon Loudmouth — Thomas MacDonald Dumbest - Janice Padgitt

Flirt - Bobby Steele Goof - Donald Cruse

Tragedy - Senior Pictures Saying — Let's Go To Myrtles

Wittiest - Jolene Parker Tallest - Laurie Richards

Shortest - Simon

Famous Last Words

Sylvia Rogers - Feel and see if you can tell.

Linda Patton - What do they want?

Richard Hughes - It's us.

Carolyn Livingston - I'll call everybody and tell them not to come.

Sherron Miller - My hair's dry enough. Bertha Jeane Pace - I'm getting

pretty tired of this, Sherrell. Saundra Dykes - Let's ride the

Tilt-A-Whirl! Janice Padgett - I wonder where

Larry is. David Coram -- . . . but I'm not chicken either.

Sherrell Jarvis - Your line's on the bottom.

Wouldn't It Be Nice

If the Seniors could graduate before May twenty-eighth.

If Atterbury could have turned 133 m.p.h. at Sturgis instead of the

If there was a girl for every boy in Journalism.

If someone at Lone Oak could "kick" four fuses out of a fuse

If Wilford Davenport had a horn on his car.

If Jan Nolte didn't have any Principles.

If Mr. Crooks had a paddle instead of a broom handle.

If more than 36 out of 68 lights in the study hall would burn at

If we could get all the teachers to concentrate on their bodies getting

Birthdays For May Richard Buchanan

Judy Barnett 3
Owen Cummins 3
Taylor Phelps 4
James Cloyes 4
Charles Clapp 6
Sharron Bouland 7
Janice Shankle 9
Donald Powers 9
Sandy Davis10
Jane Alexander10
John Moore10
Velma Bechtold11
Tinker Moore11
Wayne Kenneth12
Phyllis Goodwin13
Judy Johnson14
James Youngblood16
Shirley Rushing17
Robert Kaler17
Ginger Bean
Jerry Peck18
Joe Sanderson19
Billy Phelps19
Lawrence Otey20
James Langston21
Sue Puckett22
Dianne Hasting23
Dennis Oliver23
Mary Garnett24
Eugene Hughes
James Adams
Stella Purvis 27
Donald Brindley27
Virginia Wilson28
Landre Hottges30
Toon Cross 30

Mystery Star

The boy mystery star is a senior. He is 5 foot, 11 inches, blue eyes, and light brown hair. He is 18 years old and lives on highway 62 (Blandville Road). His subjects are journalism, general math., agriculture, American history, and English. He is an F.F.A. officer.

The girl mystery star is a senior. She is 17 years old and lives on the South Friendship road. Her subjects are English, general math., bookkeeping, and cierical office practice.

Grade News

THIRD GRADE NEWS

Mrs. Allcock, Miss Peeples,
Mrs. Winchester

All students of the Third Grade enjoyed their spring vacation, and are looking forward to their summer vacation. Cheryl Hughes went to Florida over her spring vacation.

Art lessons were enjoyed by the students of the Third Grade. The lessons were given by Mr. McDonnald.

May Birthdays were enjoyed by the following: Rickey Goode, Owen Medley, Tommy Sherron, Johnny Wagoner, Mary Jane Sullinger, Susann Cates and Judy Brenely.

FOURTH GRADE NEWS

Mrs. Pegram's room has elected their new room chairman for this six weeks. She is Darlene Landis. We have just finished our Geography book. The Birthdays for this month are as follows: Tommy Shelton, Danny Timmons, Darlene Landis, Donna Kennerly, Donna McNeil, and Suzanne Harper.

Mrs. Thomas' room is now studying about the cities and states and they find it very interesting. The Birthdays are: Linda Goin, Adelle (Nolte, Judith Reecer, Dale Armstrong, Gary Timmons, Dale Todd and Glenna Bell.

Miss Futrell's room is just finishing up all our work for the year and we are all looking forward to the summer vacation. Birthdays are: Bobby Wallace, Timmy Williams, Janet Alderdice and Danny Sullenger.

SIXTH GRADE NEWS

The sixth grades are working very hard selling candy for the Lone Oak Park and are doing a very good job.

Mrs. Harris' room is working on a scrapbook which will contain happenings throughout the whole year. Sue Rose and Linda Churchwell are in charge of the scrapbook.

Birthdays for the month of May are: Dick Blackston, Don Scoggins, Judy Sanders, Larry Abbott, Susan Vaughn, Olivia Long, Earl Crane, Mike Johnson, and Janice Hughes.

Some of the birthdays for the summer months are: Jimmy Goeforth, Teresa Charlton, Bobby Summers, Jimmy Farmer, Cecelia Weitlauf, Teresa Hicks, Pam Grey, Patsy Smith, Barbara Griffen, Jimmy Collier, and Ditchie Dykes.

SEVENTH GRADE NEWS Mrs. Deaton's Room

The seventh grade pupils in Mrs. Deaton's room wish to welcome Kathy Goldsmith to our group. Kathy came from Heath.

Our room was proud fo Lynn Boyd on wininng the Spelling "B" at Lone Oak.

We have only four more weeks to study. So lets study hard and it will pass quickly.

We want to wish a happy Birthday to all those that have Birthdays this month in Mrs. Deaton's room. May you have many more.

Mrs. Christensen's Room

We had a nice vacation but we are glad to be back at school. Tom Moore was runner up in the Spelling contest at Lone Oak School. Pam Smith and Judy Clark were picked to usher at the talent show.

April Birthdays are: Eugene Boaz, Nelson Hall, and Gil Park. May Birthdays are: Jimmy

May Birthdays are: Jimmy Davenport and Pam Smith.

John Strong of Mrs. Christensen's 7th grade won first prize in Talent Show.

Mrs. Holland's Room

We have had a wonderful time at school this year. But I think most of the boys and girls are looking forward to school getting out.

This year six of our girls were

made usheretts at the eighth grade graduation. The birthdays for this month are: James Cruce, Terry Barkley and Barbara Turner.

The birthdays for this summer are: Davy Meeks, Sharon Yarbrough, Jerry Scoggins, Bobby Reeves, Donna Puckett, Otis Reynolds, Dwight Woodford, Martha Terry and Terry Penix.

FIFTH GRADE NEWS Mrs. Choate's Room

Ann Dunbar represented our room in the talent show by going to a piano solo. Ann is also going to Louisville in May to appear on TV in a musical festival. We are all proud of her.

We had a farewell party last Friday for Darlene Railey who has moved with her family to Sumatra.

Happy Birthday to Charles Cook, who is the only one to have a birthday in May.

Mrs. DuLaney's Room

There have been busy days with our fifth grade both in class room and in outside activities.

Our 5th grade boys played their initial basketball game with Symsonia and won 28 to 12. We would like to thank the parents for coming out and backing us.

We would like to thank Mrs. Adams for the many things she has done for us as room-mother chairman.

The children are looking forward to the last party. Mrs. Crooks, Mrs. Boaz, Mrs. Kaler, Mrs. Owen, Mrs. Smithson, Mrs. Stroud, Mrs. James and Mrs. Goode will sponsor it.

EIGHTH GRADE NEWS

Our eighth grade is getting ready for our Banquet and our graduation. We are planning on a very big crowd at our graduation. We hope that everyone will have a good time. Mr. Eighth Grade — Joe Sloan Miss Eighth Grade — Kay Shields Lord Handsome — Jimmy Hicks Lady Beautiful — Elaine Shoemak-

Most Poular Boy — Larry Jarvis Most Popular Girl — Phyllis Overstreet

Mr. Athlete — Kenneth Grief
Miss Pep — Judy Rudolph
Mr. Wacky — John Smith
Miss Witty — Jackie Williams
Boy most likely to succeed—Jackie
Jean Thompson

Girl Most likely to succeed—Deloris
Andrews

Mr. Lordmouth — Charles Brown Miss Gossip — Sherry Haney Friendliest Boy — L. E. Carney Friendliest Girl — Donna Reeves Best Dressed Boy — Roy Rushing Best Dressed Girl — June Berks

> Paducah Printing Company

LONE OAK PHARMACY

3001 Lone Oak Road Phone 3-4515

ALLCOCK-SEARLES Building Supply Co. Paducah, Kentucky

Office Dial 3-6236 Lumber Yard Dial 2-1666

DAIRY QUEEN No. 3

"Home of the cone with the curl on top"
2825 Jackson Phone 3-1156

GRAVEL
Bulldozing
GILL GRAVEL PIT

Grading

Phone 3-1445

Compliments Of

CAVE J. THOMAS INS. AGENCY

2848 Maryland

Phone 2-1744

BEN FISHEL of KENTUCKY

Dealer In NEW AND USED CARS AND TRUCKS

Dial 3-6285

1733 Kentucky Ave.

Paducah, Kentucky

—We BUY, SELL, SWAP—

JETTON'S SINCLAIR

CUSTOM TRACTOR WORK

LAWN MOWER REPAIR

Lone Oak Road

Phone 5-9229

Carter's Drive - In Restaurant

2910 Lone Oak Road

.

Phone 5-9186

LONE OAK BRANCH

CITIZENS BANK & TRUST CO.
DEPOSITS INSURED UP TO \$10,000.00

3020 Lone Oak Road

OF

Midwest DAIRY PRODUCTS

Grade News

FIRST GRADE NEWS

McCarty, Sowell, Housman, Ray Mrs. McCarty's room is getting ready for the "Spring Tea", which is May 21st.

Everyone had a good time at Sunshine Dairy.

The room wants to thank Mr. Robinson for the candy. Everyone enjoyed it very much.

They are looking forward to the summer vaction.

Everyone had a nice time K.E.A. Some visited in Kentucky, Tennessee, Michigan, and other places.

Mrs. Housman's class is happy to see all of the flowers and grass, since they are studying about plants and soil in their Science Units.

Mrs. Sowell's room is enjoying Spring and they enjoyed the Spring Vacation, several of the children took trips to Florida, New Orleans and Detroit and brought back pictures to show the other children.

They have planted seeds and are noting the stages of growth and how the plants will turn to the light.

Mrs. Ray's room is enjoying a study of Spring flowers and birds, and also experimenting with sprouting seeds for summer flowers.

Every child in the room thoroughly enjoyed their part in the Talent

Birthdays for this month are as follows:

Jimmy Courtney, Phil Burkes, Jeanna Snyder, Tommy Harding, Vaughn Paul May, Tracy Morris, Pat Parker, Linda Perrish, Larry Ellegood, Steven James, Sharon Gibson, Joe Carroll, Billy Brown.

SECOND GRADE NEWS Mrs. Record's Room

The children and teachers in the church are looking forward to next year when we hope to be in the new building. We have had some advantages as well as disadvantages in being away from the big building this year.

Attendance has been good for the last month. Diane Freeman is the only one in the room who has not missed a day of school this year.

Our school work is going along very well now. We have just finished a writing improvement contest. Those who were judged winners are

BONNIE'S BEAUTY SHOPPE

2972 Lone Oak Road Phone 2-1422

Compliments of

LONE OAK BARBER SHOP

ROSCOE KEELING D. P. NICHOLS

Reynolds & Doyle CABINET SHOP LONE OAK, KENTUCKY

Compliments Of A. F. "Buck" Buckingham

Lone Oak Garage John Holshouser, Owner Phone 2-3656 Lone Oak

Roberta Shelby, Danny Kinconnon, and Gary Smith.

Birthdays for May: Mike Steber, Diane Freeman.

McKinney's Room

We're working very hard on our manners this month and we think we have made a great improvement.

This spring Science has taken a great part in our studies-Flowers of all kinds fill our room, and we are observing daily our tadpoles, guppies, goldfish, and fishing

May Birthdays are: Margaret Newman, and Freddie Harned.

Mrs. Peyton's Room

We all enjoyed our vaction and now that we are about to finish the school year we realize how important it is to do our work well so we will be able to do good work

As we look around and see nature in its new spring clothes, it has made us very poetic and we have had several very good spring poems

In our "Around the Corner" Reading books we have a section of the book about "Airplanes", this has caused much enthusiasm. Most of the children are doing outside reading about aviation. We have made charts, posters, and now we are working on a scrapbook. We plan a trip to the airport soon.

Birthday greetings to Larry Davis and Billie Lane, Belinda Vanvactor, and Kathy Wetton.

Summer birthdays are: Minnett Underwood, Christy Boren, Mike Cooper, Kenneth Garnett, Jerry Horton, Gary Lawrence, Charles Moore, David Nichols, Bob Williams ... Alon Reeder. The mothers of the children having spring and summer birthdays will serve at our last day of school party.

STAR BARBER SHOP

Across St. From Baptist Church WHITTAKER & SPENCER BARBERS

Adams Realty and Insurance Co. 3042 Lone Oak Road Phones: 2-0361 - 2-2858

If You Want It Sold List With Us

Lone Oak Beauty Shop

Makes You Young and Beautiful Mrs. Helen Lockwood Robby Adams Welcomes All

BOB McKEOWN Office Equipment Company 123 S. 4th Street Underwood Typewriters Rentals - Sales - Service Phone 2-1691

> BON TON BAR B. Q.

28th and Park Avenue Phone 5-9592

DAIRY BARN DRIVE-INN

CUSTOM BAR-B-QUE CHICKEN & PORK

What Happens When By Bertha Jeane Pace (Mother McCreedy)

What happens when you ask:

- 1. Sylvia Rogers what happened to one of her white gloves.
- 2. Tommy Atteberry why he does not just sell his car and save
- 3. David Coram if he enjoyed himself at the sophomore party. Also if it was drafty April 11th.
- 4. Where Nancy James goes at din-
- 5. Lynn Ferguson if trouble "just looks for him."
- 6. Vicky Conway and Landra Hodges if they saw the movie 'Gigi".
- 7. Carolyn Livingston if she's having the time of her life.
- 8. Bob Steele if he ever has any trouble with his girl.
- 9. Mike Thompson if he goes out with girls whose last names are unknown to him very often.
- 10. Sherrell Jarvis how she made out on her fishing trip.
- 11. Judy Vincent if she enjoyed herself at Murray during the Music festival.
- 12. Janet Womble how she liked the ride to Murray for Senior Day.
- 13. Richard Buchanan if he's still carrying a torch for his "old flame".
- 14. Thomas Macdonald what (or who) is so interesting at the Drive-R-In.
- 15. Linda Patton if she's spilled anything since she's been working at the Dairy Barn.
- 16. Richard Hughes if he knows Myrtle.

- 17. Who damaged a telephone pole down on the Beltline.
- 18. When L.O.H.S. teachers go to K.E.A. and have phone extensions in their bathrooms. Ritzy,

"What Is It?"

Jim Cruce - a sock David Coram - a chemical Bob Steele — an airplane Joe Wilson - a tree or flower Mike Thompson — a flower Bertha Pace - your middle name Janet Womble - Mrs. North's back office

Sherrell Jarvis - a good-looking

Joyce Vaughn — a new sport car It is a mineral - a complex silicate of zirconium.

☆

PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS

THANKS ROVE AND CIDED HT HAT ENJOYED HAVING YOU EAT WITH US. WE'LL SEE YOU NEXT SEPTEMBER.

Mr. and Mrs. J. E. Johnston and Jim



NEHI BOTTLING COMPANY

910 S. 5th

Paducah, Ky.

Over 100 Octone Gas

At HAYDEN'S SINCLAIR

Same Price As Other Lone Oak Stations Ethyl Gas

Charcoal Supplies

White Gas

Compliments

3446 Lovelaceville Road

W. J. DULANEY

Adams Super Market

Welcomes Your Business Phone 2-0361

GORE'S STORE First

in Quality and Service "A Satisfied Customer Our Best Advertisement"

COMPLIMENTS OF

Dr. J. F. HICKS

THOMPSON AUTO SALVAGE USED CARS AND PARTS

GARAGE SERVICE

Phone 3-6666